
United States Environmental Protection Agency – Region III 

In the Matter of:      : 

Turog Properties, Ltd.   : Lien Hearing Docket No.:   

: CERCLA-03-2019-0111LL 

 

Order Postponing Lien Hearing 

 

By letter dated September 28, 2020, attorney Ronald L. Clever, Esq. on behalf of Turog 

Properties, Ltd. (“Turog”) requested a postponement of the above-captioned lien hearing 

currently scheduled for October 13, 2020 due to, inter alia, a scheduling conflict that had arisen 

requiring his attendance at a time sensitive proceeding in the courts of the Commonwealth of 

Pennsylvania. 

On September 29, 2020, a conference call to discuss Turog’s request was held with the parties 

(Mr. Clever on behalf of Turog, Mr. Andrew Goldman, Esq., Senior Assistant Regional Counsel, 

on behalf of EPA, and Ms. Bevin Esposito, EPA Region 3 Regional Hearing Clerk).  During the 

call, Mr. Goldman, on behalf of EPA, indicated that the Agency did not object to the 

postponement of the hearing in light of the reasons presented by Mr. Clever. 

THEREFORE, it is ORDERED that the lien hearing, currently scheduled for October 13, 2020, 

is postponed until a future date and time to be scheduled by this Court.   

On or before 5:00 pm EST, Tuesday, October 13, 2020, Turog will file via email with the EPA 

Regional Hearing Clerk and serve via email a written status report concerning Turog’s 

availability for a future lien hearing concerning this matter.   

Date: October 6, 2020    

 

 

Joseph J. Lisa                                                                                         

Regional Judicial and Presiding Officer                            

United States EPA Region 3  
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